
CHABOT-LAS POSITAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT 

 

                         November 16, 2021 

 

 

Agenda Item: 4.3 

Subject:              Approval of Services Agreement between the Foundation for California 

Community Colleges and Chabot-Las Positas Community College District, 

Las Positas College 

 

 

Background: The Foundation for California Community Colleges is the official foundation to 

the California Community College Board of Governors and Chancellor’s Office.  The 

Foundation’s mission is to benefit, support, and enhance the missions of the California 

Community College system.  The Foundation is a statewide nonprofit with over 15 years of 

experience in developing, implementing, and administering large-scale programs, campaigns, 

and award-winning websites.  

 

Las Positas College is one of 20 California Community Colleges selected to participate this year 

in the California Guided Pathways Demonstration Project, Cohort 2.0.  The mission of Guided 

Pathways at LPC is to ensure equity and enhance the college experience and career preparation 

for all students. The Foundation for California Community Colleges shall provide to Chabot-Las 

Positas Community College District, Las Positas College, coaching, support, and consultation 

services to engage the college in California Guided Pathways 2.0 efforts that complement the 

Vision for Success as set forth in the Scope of Work and Deliverables attached as Exhibit “A”.  

The Chabot-Las Positas Community College District, Las Positas College agrees to work closely 

with the Foundation for California Community Colleges staff and its partners in the performance 

of services and shall be available to the Foundation’s staff and its partners at all reasonable 

times.                             

 

The period of this agreement is from October 1, 2021 to October 1, 2024 or until all funds due 

to the Foundation under this agreement have been paid and all terms and conditions have been 

satisfied.  The total fee to be paid to the Foundation for the services shall not exceed $30,000.00. 

 

Recommended Action: That the Board of Trustees approves the proposed Services Agreement 

between the Foundation for California Community Colleges and Chabot-Las Positas Community 

College District, Las Positas College.  It is further recommended that the Board authorize the 

Vice Chancellor, Business Services, to execute the agreement on behalf of the District. 

 

 

 

Submitted: Theresa F. Rowland/Date  Approved: Ronald P. Gerhard/Date 

         

         

  APPROVED   DISAPPROVED   TABLED 
 


